—— pray for the —
WILLIAMS FAMILY

Missionaries to the Netherlands

John David & Sabrina M

WORLD BAPTIST

Caroline, Henry, & Kennedy MISSIONS....
K\

March - April 2024

Happy Spring!! We hope all of you are enjoying the beauty that comes along with a new fresh year (and allergies of
course). We have had an incredibly busy March and April with several new supporting churches joining us in our
ministry. Praise the Lord!! We were gone from home 23 of the 31 days in March. We enjoyed having the privilege to be
part of some wonderful Mission’s Conferences and Mission’s Emphasis month services throughout these past two
months. We have enjoyed being home through the week most of the month of April. We have only been traveling on
the weekends, for the most part, which has allowed Caroline and Henry to play volleyball and baseball for this spring
season.

Thank you so much for your continued support and prayers for us on our travels. As we mentioned in our last prayer
letter, we did have a minor accident where we were hit in Atlanta. Thankfully, our car has been repaired, and the Lord
even took care of our deductible for us, and we did not have an out-of-pocket expense for the repair.

We have now reached 51% of our needed support and are praying that God will continue to increase that percentage
as we continue our time of deputation. We have enjoyed being able to travel and meet so many wonderful pastors and
church members, but our hearts are longing to reach the Netherlands to begin trying to reach the lost souls of that
country.

We are planning to take a 2-week survey trip in August/September to the Netherlands. Please pray for us as we
prepare to go and look more closely at the area where we plan to live and start a ministry. When we went the last time,
we were only there for one evening and part of the following day. We were on vacation, and while we noticed beautiful
scenery, we were not looking with the intent to come back to live permanently. We want to be sure that our support
goal is properly set before we get there.

The Lord has blessed us with a busy schedule for May and June including a trip to Montana. May will also be our 10th
wedding anniversary so we will get to enjoy some scenery there to celebrate! We certainly had no idea 10 years ago
that we would have been blessed with 3 wonderful children, called into the ministry, and be on deputation as
missionaries heading to the field of the Netherlands. God knew, and we are so honored and thankful that He is allowing
our family to be a part of spreading the Gospel! Please continue to pray for safety and souls as we continue deputation.

In His Service,
John David Williams and Family

Contact: John David & Sabrina Williams  ph 678-414-4654 johndavidwilliams@mwbm.org n williamsfamilynetherlands
Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church 1975 Highway 82  Statham, GA 30666 Pastor Matt Dibler
Support Aﬂldress: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 ph 706.654.2818




